Town of New Paltz Planning Board 
FINAL Minutes 
August 12, 2013
Agenda:
PB 2013-10, J. Arliss, 42 Rocky Hill Rd., Subdivision/Lot Line Revision

PB 2011-13, New Paltz Views, 16 Waring Lane, 2 Lot Subdivision Extension Request

PB 2010-02, K & E Beverage, 255 Main St., Site Plan Extension Request

PB 2006-26, Vaccaro/Birches, O’Rourke Dr., Subdivision Extension Request

PB 2007-18, Rappa/Pony Hill, Horsenden Rd., Subdivision Extension Request

PB 2009-08, New Paltz Hampton Inn, 4 S. Putt Corners Rd., Site Plan Extension Request

PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S., Site Plan
Present:  Michael Calimano, Peter Muller, George Lithco, Lyle Nolan, Dave Clouser, Tim Rogers, Eileen Banyra, Lynn Bowdery (alternate), Tom Powers, Lagusta Yearwood
Board Member(s) absent:  none
 Chairman Calimano called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.  
MINUTES

May 29, 2013 minutes presented.

Motion to approve made by Lyle Nolan.
2nd by Lagusta Yearwood.
Tim Rogers Abstained.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

June 24, 2013 minutes presented.

No quorums present to approve.
PUBLIC COMMENT ON ISSUES OTHER THAN PUBLIC HEARINGS

None
PUBLIC HEARINGS 

None
Eileen Banyra arrives.
APPLICATION REVIEWS 
PB 2013-10, J. Arliss, 42 Rocky Hill Rd., Subdivision/Lot Line Revision
Jeff Arliss comes before the Board to discuss his plan to purchase some land from a neighbor, and combine it with his parcel.  There will be no new lot created; he is just making his property larger and more protected.  There is discussion on how it is a pre-existing flag lot.  He will not be building on this land; it will simply be added to his existing lot where his home is.  Stacy Delarede notes how these lots were legally subdivided and approved by the Planning Board in 2005, and they have a large conservation easement on them.  Eileen Banyra has questions about the stream on the property.  Mr. Arliss reports that it is an intermittent stream.  George Lithco states how these lots were originally approved as a cluster subdivision with a conservation easement.  There is discussion on road frontage issues.  There is no conservation easement on the La Russa property that Mr. Arliss is purchasing.  Mike Calimano states how the existing conservation easement needs to be noted on the subdivision map, as it is creating a new subdivision map.  All of the Board members agree that this easement needs to be noted on the subdivision map.  Mike Calimano questions if there is a need to incorporate a portion of the new acreage into a conservation easement as well.  There is a conversation on how that property on Rte 32 has been inquiring about development, and that is why Mr. Arliss is trying to add this protection to his land.  Lynn Bowdery suggests that possibly a conservation easement be donated by Mr. Arliss, rather than making it a condition of approval.   Mike Calimano asks for only a couple of new maps for the Boards review at the next meeting, rather than making another 13 copies.  He will also need a short form EAF form.  The Board agrees that a public hearing can be scheduled, if Mr. Arliss can be ready for August 26, he can do it then, or it will need to be scheduled for September.
June 24, 2013 minutes presented.

Motion to approve the minutes made by Lyle Nolan.

2nd by Eileen Banyra.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

PLANNING BOARD ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS DISCUSSION

Stacy Delarede, Town Building Inspector, comes before the Board to discuss site plan waivers for cell tower upgrades.   There is discussion on whether the Building Inspector will know if these parcels are compliant before it goes before the Planning Board.  Eileen Banyra agrees that if there is no equipment being added, that it could be waived.  Technology changes so quickly, that these may come in more often now.  Lyle Nolan likes that by having a site plan review, it gives us the opportunity to re-review the site plan.  Stacy Delarede states how when these do come up, she could send a memo to the Planning Board that these upgrades to wireless facilities are occurring, and that it will be reviewed for compliance by the Building Inspector, rather than forcing it through Site Plan approval.  They would still be required to submit all of the required documentation, only it would be submitted to the Building Inspector, rather than the Planning Board.  There is continued discussion on the two applications that were submitted, and the swapping out of equipment and adding power boosters.  Stacy Delarede states how she currently sends out applications to the Town Engineer for his review, as she doesn’t have time.  Eileen Banyra states how if it still comes in as a Site Plan application, then the Engineers fees can be covered by escrow money, and the Building Inspector and Engineer can review and send a memo to the Planning Board members.
Eileen Banyra would like to ask Stacy Delarede about some of the extension requests that are before the Board, particularly K & E Beverage, and if they have made any site plan improvements.  Stacy Delarede states how he has made application for his signage, but he hasn’t taken care of any other violations other than removing the illegal temporary signage.  Eileen Banyra is still concerned that there is still no real movement on his part.  According to his schedule, he was supposed to have a sign done in July.  Stacy Delarede states how she will go out to the site with the Code Enforcement Officer, and will issue violations with clear deadlines to remedy.
OLD BUSINESS

PB 2011-13, New Paltz Views, 16 Waring Lane, 2 Lot Subdivision Extension Request

PB 2010-02, K & E Beverage, 255 Main St., Site Plan Extension Request

PB 2006-26, Vaccaro/Birches, O’Rourke Dr., Subdivision Extension Request

PB 2007-18, Rappa/Pony Hill, Horsenden Rd., Subdivision Extension Request

PB 2009-08, New Paltz Hampton Inn, 4 S. Putt Corners Rd., Site Plan Extension Request

Motion to extend all of these applications from their original expiration on July 16, until October 28 made by Mike Calimano.
2nd by Lagusta Yearwood.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

There is discussion on a quorum for the August 26 meeting.  Three or four members will be away, so there may not be a meeting.  September 9 all the members except for Mike Calimano will be present.

Lyle Nolan Leaves the meeting.  Lynn Bowdery sits in for him.

PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S, Site Plan

Dave Clouser states how he sent out a rough draft of his FEIS revisions about a week ago.  It is a basic red-line, and he’d like all of the members to review, make changes, additions, etc.  Mike Calimano states that the Board just received the comments from the ENCB, and that they should review them.  
Dave Clouser states how he spoke with Paul Bishop of CGR, and he has foiled the information from the Police Department, and that he should have that information tomorrow.  He is still gathering the information from Fire and Rescue.  He is hoping to have something in draft form soon.  Tim Rogers has some specific questions for them.  Mike Calimano states how he should get them to Dave Clouser so that he can get them to CGR as soon as possible.  Mike Calimano would like to have him meet with everyone in late August just to go over the draft of what he has found.

Dave Clouser states how he is not starting on the fiscal section until he gets the report from CGR.  Mike Calimano advises that we need to come up with some alternate dates to get the Board together in late August.

Lynn Bowdery raises some concerns on the section on Soils.  

Eileen Banyra has a question regarding the DOT grant that was discussed at the UCPB meeting.  She is wondering who is responsible going after these.  Dave Clouser states how the Transportation Committee watches these things closely.  He suggests checking with Gail Gallerie.  

Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Eileen Banyra.
2nd by Lagusta Yearwood.
All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned by consensus at 8:30 pm.
These minutes respectfully submitted by Kelly O’Donnell
